Pope urges palliative care for terminal illness 
Vatican, Dec. 31, 2006 (CWNews.com) - In his annual message for the World Day of the Sick, Pope Benedict XVI underlines the "need to promote policies which create conditions where human beings can bear even incurable illnesses and death in a dignified manner." 

The World Day of the Sick will be observed on February 11, 2007-- the feast of Our Lady of Lourdes-- with the international focus of the event in Seoul, Korea. The papal message for the occasion was released by the Vatican on December 13. The full text of the message is available on the Vatican web site. 

Despite medical advances, the Pope notes, many diseases remain incurable, while many poor people lack access to proper sanitary conditions and medical treatment. The Pope observes that Christians have "always shown particular concern for the infirm," and special efforts by Catholic health-care workers continue throughout the world. 

Putting a special stress on the need for palliative care, the Holy Father calls for "integral care" that provides spiritual comfort as well as physical relief. He encourages those who are suffering terminal illness to "contemplate the sufferings of Christ crucified," and unite themselves to Him, turning their pain to the spiritual welfare of the world. The Church, he promises, "wishes to assist you and stand at your side." 

Pope Benedict's emphasis on palliative care has a special urgency in Italy, as headlines relate the story of a man, Piergiorgio Welby, who has brought a plea before a Roman asking for assistance in ending his own life. The weekly periodical of the Paulist Fathers, Christian Family, has stated that "the request to suspend all care, including ordinary care, is objectively a question of euthanasia." 

